CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

JUNE 2013
I would like to welcome everyone to our 8th AGM, the past year has flown by and it has been a busy one for the Association.
Our thanks to Susan and the team for coming along today to give us an update on the service they provide, from your response and the questions asked it is obvious you all found this interesting and I hope it helps give everyone an understanding of the team and how they work.
Thanks to Gill and her committee for their presentation on the Bravehearts Branch over the years. Sorry for the mix up over the content but I am sure you all enjoyed it. 

 As I mentioned it has been a busy year for the Association, we have been involved with the NHS in setting up a Congenital Cardiac Managed Network.
Back in September 2012 as a result of the Safe and Sustainable Review of Cardiac Services at Yorkhill, GG&CHB invited us to set up a focus group meeting with the community engagement team and one of Yorkhill’s MCN Managers. On the 8th October we had the group meeting in the Campanile Hotel in Glasgow. 12 members of the Association attended and gave their views on the service offered both in the hospital and in the community after discharge. The poster on the notice board gives a graphic picture of the feelings aired on the night. 

Also there were two Stakeholder events one for Scottish Adult Congenital Cardiac Services in September and one for Paediatric Congenital Cardiac Services which was held on the 5th November where Vikki Carpenter gave a presentation, from a parent’s perspective, on behalf of the Association. The event was attended by a number of clinicians, nurses and NHS staff from throughout Scotland and although there were many presentations from some eminent people, the outstanding presentation was Vikki’s, not just my view but a view expressed by many at the event.

The New Scottish Congenital Cardiac Network was launched on the 1st April 2013,  prior to this a conference was held in Glasgow on the 8th March.  Many members of SACHD including Bravehearts attended this conference and once again one of our members gave a memorable presentation. Kieran Wardrop gave his presentation on transition but it was more on his life and I might add a very interesting and hilarious presentation which was well received by all.
Subsequently Gill Mitan and Ian Ried attended a meeting followed by Pauline Duncan and Myself with Chris Myers from NSD and Anna Gardiner from the MCN team. The meetings were to discuss the setup and structure of the Congenital Cardiac Managed Network, to agree how many from the Association will be on the strategic steering group and Paediatric and Adult operational groups when they are set up. This is an ongoing process and it is expected the first strategic steering group meeting will take place sometime in September. The Scottish Committee will be kept up to date with progress so if any member wants information please speak to their branch Scottish Committee Rep. 
The Association has continued with its work offering support to families through the many events held at branch level such as Christmas Parties, summer fun days and of course offering support to parents while their child is in hospital. We have recently purchased a further 20 CoaguChek monitors for Yorkhill at a cost of £5980 providing the hospital with much needed monitors for Paediatric Cardiac patients. We have also purchased a number of Monitors for congenital adult patients over the year.

As long as funding is there we will continue with this work.
Website; The new Website has been up and running for almost a year now, the site is set up for all branches to update their own information and send it to be published. Although this would appear to be the simplest way to keep the site up to date not all branches have been updating their pages so once again the information on the site will lapse out of date at a local level therefore I implore branches to take ownership of their part of the site. If the branch administrator is not sure of or not confident to make changes please speak to Kieran Wardrop or myself to organise further tuition. The new website is excellent having much more info and photos than the old one but just like the old site it can easily go to seed.
The Bravehearts Branch has continued with the work of ensuring the service offered at the Golden Jubilee is of a high standard and where this is not the case they follow this up with both the clinicians and the GGHB.  
As i previously mentioned Gill and Ian are involved with the SCCN representing the interests of the Bravehearts members and will be on some of the working groups set up by SCCN 
Our thanks and support to Gill and her committee for carrying on with this work.
The family weekend break at the Atholl Centre in May was very well attended this year with all rooms booked out and one family having to use the caravan as there was no room at the inn for them. Sadly two families had to leave early due to their child being unwell thankfully nothing too serious. The families who remained had a fantastic time taking part in the usual events; cycling, swimming; boating and putting were enjoyed by all. On the Saturday evening we had to forego our walk due to heavy rain however Vikki organised games in the dining room, which went down a treat with all the children. 
Thanks go to Vikki Carpenter for organising a well run and most enjoyable weekend. We hope she will continue to carry on with this for the foreseeable future.

The Associations New Caravan has been in use now for just over a year it has been well used and all who have stayed are not short in their praise.  Although caravan availability can be viewed on the website Sandra has brought along a board detailing the current availability and showing availability for the remainder of the year, if anyone is interested in making a booking please speak to Sandra who will be able to confirm the arrangements. Our thanks go to the Parkins family for running the caravan on our behalf.
 Sandra and the family have for more than 20 years ensured the caravan is in tip top condition for people to enjoy their holiday. We owe an awful lot to the Parkins family over the years.    
Christmas cards; This year due to ill health in the Forsythe family which meant Jeanette was unavailable, Elaine Wardrop and myself chose the card designs so if anyone is unhappy with them please speak to Elaine (nothing to do with me). Choosing the cards was a bit later than normal as CCA did not have the design catalogue available till April. My thanks to Elaine for her help in sorting this out, I am sure you will like the designs chosen. 
Thanks also to Brian & Sandra Parkins who take delivery, sort and store the cards ready for collection by the branches. 
We cannot thank Sandra enough for taking this on year after year, it is a lot of hard work and when the delivery is wrong Sandra has the hassle of sorting it out with the card company.
Scott Wardrop has reluctantly decided to stand down as Vice Chair and Trustee of the charity. I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for the time and effort he has given to the charity over the years and I am glad to say he will still help out where he can.

Finally I would like to thank my fellow trustee’s and management committee for all the hard work they have put in to ensure the smooth running of the charity. I would like to thank all the branch committee’s and their representative’s who come along to the Scottish committee meetings without whom the charity could not work.
Special thanks to Willie Gunn for his work as treasurer and for the financial reports. Thanks to Grant our secretary for recording the minutes of our meetings etc. 
Thanks to Jim Kelman for organising today’s venue and last but not least to each and every-one of you for coming to today’s AGM.  
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